
 
 
6.17% Increase in Tourists Footfalls from the United States 
(USA) to India in 2017 over 2016 
 
According to the Ministry of Tourism the Foreign Tourist Arrivals (FTAs) in India from the 
USA during the year 2017 have registered a positive growth of 6.17% over the year 2016. 
The FTAs from USA in India has never declined since the year 2010. 
 
As per the report of National Travel & Tourism Office (NTTO), the outbound tourists from 
the USA to India have declined by 7% in the year 2017, as compared to year 2016. The 
figures of outbound travellers in the report are 1,19,5000 and 1,11,1000 for the year 2016 
and 2017 respectively. Further the report mentioned that Traveler volume is based on the 
U.S. Department of Homeland Security Advanced Passenger Information System wherein 
all airlines are required to electronically submit passenger data on flights arriving into and 
departing from the United States. In the cases where direct flight between USA and India is 
not operating, it is not known whether the final destination or the transit destination is 
reported as India by the passengers. Moreover, departures at International check posts 
other than airports are not captured in the report.  
  
On the other hand, the Bureau of Immigration of India (BoI) compiles the data of FTA from 
the records of scanned passport of each person arriving at all the International Check Posts 
in India, which include Airports, Sea Ports and the Land Check Posts.  
 

The FTAs from USA in India during 2011 to 2017 and in January – August, 2018 
Year FTAs Growth rate over corresponding 

previous period (in %) 
2011 980688 5.30 
2012 1039947 6.04 
2013 1085309 4.36 
2014 1118983 3.10 
2015 1213624 8.46 
2016 1296939 6.86 
2017 1376919 6.17 

Jan-Aug 
(Provisional) 

926192 8.18 

                                                        Source: PHD Research Bureau 
 
Please contact for any query related to this mail to Ms. Kriti Khurana, Research Associate 
at kriti.khurana@phdcci.in with a cc to Dr. S P Sharma, Chief Economist at 
spsharma@phdcci.in and Ms. Megha Kaul, Economist, megha@phdcci.in, PHD Chamber of 
Commerce & Industry.    
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